
MEMORANDUM FOR: 

SEP 2 9 2006 

James W. Stark 
Director 
Louisiana Transitional Recovery Office 

Office r41nspeclor General 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
Washington, DC 20528 

Homeland 
Security 

FROM: 
~,e~ r .fack-tankford 

Gulf Coast Audit Manager 

SUBJECT: Interim Review of Hurricane Katrina Activities 
City of New Orleans, Louisiana 
FEMA Disaster No. 1603-DR-LA 
Public Assistance Identification Number 071-55000-00 
Report Number GC-LA-06-56 

We performed an interim review of emergency protective services and other disaster costs associated 
with Hurricane Katrina activities for the City of New Orleans, LA (City). The objective of the 
review was to determine whether the City was properly accounting for disaster-related costs and 
whether such costs were eligible for funding under FEMA's disaster assistance programs. 

As of February 17,2006, the cut-off date of our review, the City had received an award of $130.2 
million (FEMA share $128.9 million) from the Louisiana Office of Homeland Security and 
Emergency Preparedness (LOHSEP), the grantee, for 116 (41 large and 75 small) projects. l The 
projects included debris removal, emergency protective measures, and restoration of facilities 
damaged as a result of Hun'icane Katrina. Our review primarily focused on Project Worksheet 11 
(PW 11) that FEMA approved for $102.3 million for which the City received an expedited payment 
of $102.3 million from the LOHSEP, and had charged costs of $124.8 million. In addition, we 
reviewed two large contracts for which the work was in progress but FEMA had not approved 
project worksheets. 

Our review consisted of an analysis of the City's accounting system, disaster costs, contracting 
policies and procedures, and interviews with City officials. The nature and brevity of this assignment 
precluded the use of our normal audit protocols. Therefore, this review was not conducted according 
to generally accepted government auditing standards. Had we followed such standards, other matters 
may have come to our attention. 

I Federal regulations in effect at the time of the disaster defined a large project as one costing $55,500 or more, and a 
small project as one costing less than $55,500. 










